	[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]FAIRTRADE




  Highworth 
	Council Offices

3 Gilberts Lane             

Highworth 
SWINDON 

Wiltshire

SN6 7FB                                    

	Tel:     01793 762377 or 763511
Email admin@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Town Clerk   Mr D C Lane
PLEASE VISIT OUR WEB-SITE AT:
www.highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk


	[image: image1.jpg]
	Town 

Council
	
	
















10.











SUSTAINABLE HIGHWORTH WORKING GROUP (SHWG)          
TUESDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2020
In attendance: -
Councillors:




N Gardiner (In the Chair)

K Saunders 







R Williams
Highworth Town Council: 


Deanne Rose (Assistant Town Clerk & Zoom Host)
Community Representatives:


Luke Tremblin






Rob New






Mary Kitchener







Doug Roberts

APOLOGIES 
8.
Councillor P Newton-Smith, Beth Taylor and Josie McGregor

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 25 AUGUST 2020
9. 
The Minutes were agreed.













11.

MATTERS ARISING
10.
MK is to work on a Communications (Comms) Plan which is to include Social Media updates, articles and a style guide, once finalised 3-4 months of publications for the Link Magazine will be compiled.
The first NALC Sustainable Communities Course was attended by DR and the first and second course were attended by Councillor K Saunders.  They were both very informative, once the notes have been received they will be circulated to Members of the group.

Outstanding actions
a. Councillor K Saunders to contact David Hall with regards to writing an article on saving energy within the home.
b. Councillor P Newton-Smith to report back to the Working Group the plan of the NPWP for Swindon Street/High Street.
c. Councillor P Newton-Smith to compete the pilot website and go live.
d. Councillor N Gardiner to submit COVID-19 Risk Assessments for the Community Litter Pick.

REVIEW OF THE PLAN

11.
	Current Projects
	Short / Medium

Long Term
	Action points/Team to drive it forward

	Pilot website
	Short Term
	The pilot website can be viewed at www.hideartwebtest.co.uk/sustainablehighworth.  Relevant content is to be sent to Councillor P Newton-Smith. LT to send maps to Councillor P Newton-Smith. Councillor P Newton-Smith is also working on walking routes. 

	Pilot Wildflower Plots 
	Short Term
	The Council has directed the Wildflower Working Party to attain the relevant permission to enable the plots to be prepared.

	Warneford School Transport Plan
	Medium Term
	Councillor N Gardiner advised Westrop Primary School are currently reviewing all their policies and will share when able.  LT has been invited to meet with Garry Llewelyn, a Warneford School Governor.  The transport data is due back next month (October).

	Swindon Cycle Group
	Long Term
	LT has been working on mapping areas within the Town that identify link up areas for cycle paths.  The specification required for joint cycle/foot paths and where this can/cannot be achieved.  £4.5million has been spent in Swindon on carriageway cycle paths none of which is in Highworth.  Highworth makes 4.5% of Swindon. 
Frome initiative ‘School Street’ active corridor to prioritise safe walking and cycling to school.  This is to be investigated further at a future Meeting and an Agenda item for Environment &Leisure.
Councillor K Saunders confirmed he has been approached by a Swindon Borough Council Planner as Chair of Pentylands Country Park (PCP) trying to link up the old golf course with PCP via a cycle path.

MK is to assist LT on communication planning.

	NPWP High Street/Swindon Street
	Long Term
	Councillor P Newton-Smith will update with a report at the next Meeting and similarly any ideas that this group bring forward he will take back to the NPWP. – Deferred to next Meeting.

	Forest Meadows Project
	Medium Term
	Getting the machinery into the right areas has been proving difficult and a lot of the work has had to be done by hand. The overall cost for this project is in the region of £15,000 (this includes machinery costs).

	Additional Beehives at Community Centre
	Medium Term
	The hives have started to bed down for the winter and nests are starting to disappear.
RN advised of a beekeeper in Botany using the area above his garage roof.  Councillor R Williams confirmed this is becoming very popular in high rise town centre buildings.

	Community Litter Picks
	Short Term
	Future dates – Sunday 11 October 2020 @ 2:00pm

                        Sunday 8 November 2020 @2:00pm
A COVID policy is to be written and sent to the office for publication on the Highworth Town Council website and Facebook page.

	Tree Planting 
	Medium
	Planting is planned to commence this winter and will require community involvement.

	Help for Hedgehogs
	Short / Medium Term
	Highworth is to be promoted as a hedgehog friendly Town, promotion is required to request residents step in and feed the hedgehogs this winter.

A Highworth Facebook page ‘Helping hedgehogs & wildlife in Highworth’ already exists. DR will look at sharing this site via the Highworth Town Council Facebook page.  DR will request literature for publication.

	Bug Houses
	Short / Medium Term
	Nothing new to report.


	Possible projects
	
	

	Article on reducing energy bills
	Short Term
	Councillor K Saunders is to contact David Hall.

	Reusable bags - Market
	Short Term
	Councillor R Williams confirmed the Market would be happy to sell the visit Highworth re-usable bags on their behalf. 

	Notice boards at the Market- fun facts
	
	To be included in the Comms Plan.


ANY OTHER BUSINESS
12. Councillor K Saunders: 
a. Frome Town Council have a large amount of information relating to sustainability and resilience on their website. A recording of a Meeting is also available on you tube and is worth watching. Community weed clearance is a project that has been piloted.  A group have taken to removing the weeds to stop Local Councils from using weed killer, this is something that can be looked at.
b. Conservation work has been undertaken at Ravensroost Wood between Purton and Minety.  The site is a triple Si (SSSI) site managed by Wiltshire Wildlife Trust.  There is the potential that pea sticks (usually hazel or birch branches because they are twiggy, used by allotment holders to support and keep the birds off their peas) can be removed and sold at the Market.  Councillor K Saunders will look at the relevant permissions.  These sticks can be used instead of things such as bamboos, It not only re-using but considerably cutting down the travel from source!













13.

Councillor N Gardiner: Litter pick was attended by 6 members of the Public; the weather wasn’t the best and there was some confusion over the dates.  Future dates have been diarised and will be publicised in the Link and on the Highworth Town Council website and Facebook pages, Councillor N Gardiner is hopeful to see around 20 people attend the next event.
Councillor R Williams: 
a. Has been approached by Eastrop School in reference to a funding request for a green cycle shelter.  A green cycle shelter is made from recycled materials and has a living roof. Councillor R Williams will inform them of Highworth Town Council grant process.  
b. Cycle rack provisions are lacking within the Town with racks only being found outside the Co-op and the Community Centre. Are there any local businesses that would fund this project? Possible locations are entrances to the Town, the Podium, by Tesco and Brewery Street Car Park. This is to be an Agenda item at the next Meeting. 

c. The idea of a ‘reusable Highworth Water Bottle’ whereby local shops will fill with water for free was discussed and will be passed on to Visit Highworth.

Deanne Rose: A funding bid has been submitted to Westmill Solar for up to £1000.  Successful applications will be advised end of November 2020.
DATE FOR NEXT MEETING
13. The next scheduled Meeting is Tuesday 27 October 2020 7:00pm virtually via Zoom.
Meeting closed 8.50pm
ACTION POINTS
· Councillor K Saunders to contact David Hall with regards to writing an article on saving energy within the home.
· Councillor P Newton-Smith to report back to the SHWG the plan of the NPWP for Swindon Street/High Street.
· Councillor P Newton-Smith to compete the pilot website and go live.
· Councillor N Gardiner to submit COVID-19 Risk Assessments for the Community Litter Pick.
· MK is to work on a Communications Plan.

· LT to send maps to Councillor P Newton-Smith for inclusion on the website.
· ‘School Street initiative’ is to be a future Agenda item.

· MK is to assist LT on Communication Planning.
· DR to request hedgehog literature to promote winter feeding.

· Councillor K Saunders to look at re-using the peace sticks and selling them at Highworth Market.

· DR to send link to Highworth Town Councils Grant Application to Councillor R Williams and he will forward to Eastrop Primary School.

· Cycle rack provisions is to be a future Agenda item.
· The idea of re-fillable Highworth Water Bottle is to be passed to Visit Highworth representatives.
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